N.S.W. WOMEN'’S INTER-CHURCH COUNCIL

.ANNUAL, REPORT FOR THE YEAR ENDING 30th APRIL, 1963

Perhaps this year could be described
as one of extraordinary commotion in
the life of the N.S.W. Women’s Inter-
Church Council and for this we must
give thanks to Almighty God for it has
been said that where there is disturbance
it provides an opportunity for God to
create. a new order. Let us all dedic_ate
ourselves and our service and pray with-
out ceasing that this may be so! “Not
our will, but Thine”!

‘- The Annual Rally last year was held
in- the Church of Christ at Chatswood
where Mrs. R. B." Lew, deputising for
Mrs. A. G. Manefield, handed the Presi-
dent’s Bible to the new President, Mrs.
D. J. A. Verco. The programme proved
to be most inspiring and - spiritually
refreshing. The meeting was very well
attended and the collection was an all-
time record. Dr. Anna Hogg, B.A,
B.Ed., Ph.D., Dip." Ed., Senior Lecturer
at the Teachers’ College, University of
Sydney, was the speaker. Dr. Hogg gave
a report of “Christian Education in New
Guinea” and stressed the indebtedness of
the Government to the various missions
which control four-fifths of the schools
in the ‘territory. Dr. Hogg 'said, “Why
should- we 'want Christian education?
Because no other kind of education :will
produce results. The chief end is the
glorification: of God. To get our young
people to think, to speak, to will and to
know God is a challenge to accept. We
have a splendid opportunity to provide
what our missionaries need.™

In July, .Commissioner Coutts nomi-
nated Mrs. Brigadier Baker as the Salva-
tion Army’s representative for the office
of President-elect. This choice was
heartily approved by the Council ‘as all
members had come to appreciate the out-
“standing qualities of Mrs. Baker in her
capacity. of Secretary. It was with deep
regret that these plans had to be changed
in April when Brigadier and Mrs. Keith
Baker were sent to a new appointment,
stationed at Bathurst. In order to fill this
vacancy the Archbishop graciously con-
sented~ to allow Mrs. Montgomerie - to
take over as President-elect immediately
and to accept-the Presidency in June.
The Council is very grateful to the Arch-
bishop and to Mrs. Montgomerie for this
favour. This will be the first oecasion
on which the Council has had an
Anglican President and we are looking
forward to a year of great blessing and
progress under the able leadership of
Mrs.. Montgomerie. : )

In ‘August the Australian Council of
Churches extended an invitation to the
Inter-Church Council to send a delegate
to Thailand to attend a Conference of
Asian Church Women. No funds were
available but Mrs. Edna Beales con-
sented to go at her own expense. As a
journalist and public speaker Mrs. Beales
was -a most worthy delegate and the
Council is tremendously indebted to her
for accepting the invitation, also for so
generously giving of her time in address-

ing meetings since her return. This event
made us aware of the désirability of
having a National Inter-Church organisa-
tion to provide delegates for such Con-
ferences in the future. ‘

Mrs. Cocks of M.A.D.O.C. was' the
speaker at the August meeting when shé
spoke about some of the problems con-
nected with the mission work among our
own aboriginals. 3

World Community Day ‘was held on
28th September in the C.E.N.E.F. audi-
torium. The - theme: “New Guinea.”
During the -morning session representa-
tives of all the Protestant Missions gave
brief accounts of their work of evan-
gelism and teaching. In -the afternoon
Mr. Charles Rowley, M.A.,,-spoke on
“Some of the Administrative Problems
in New Guinea,” The hall was attrac-
tively -decorated with several * displays
illustrating the work of  many: of the
organisations assisting_ the missionaries
in New Guinea. 4 w?

In_September the Australian -Cotncil
of Churches invited - the ™ Inter-Chufch
Council to send three delegates-to' con-
sult with a committee appointed by the
A.C.C. to investigate women’s work in
the ‘Church. Following this, an" enlarged
meeting, ‘including denomimational -tep-
resentatives and others, - was “called “for
November 9 with the purpose of* dis-
cussing the possibility of forming .a
National Women’s Organisation. Many
difficulties were envisaged and-all rep-
resentatives were asked to discuss the
matter with their respective groups. The
Executive of the Inter-Church Council
discussed. the proposal thoroughly and
decided that it would prefer to contact
the Inter-Church Councils in other Stidtes
with the suggestion of forming a
National Inter-Church Council- indepen-
dent of, yet prepared to co-operate with
the Australian Council of Churches. Tg
this end a resolution was .drawn up and
sent’ to all denominational -heads ‘and
§Vomen’s Inter-Church Councils in other

tates. - > 9§

When the report of the Annual Meet-
ing of the AC.C. was received in Febru-
ary appointing a committee to establish
a national organisation to be known as
Australian Women, the Council - was
taken by surprise as there had not been
time to receive replies to the resolution
sent out in December. However, - after
much discussion and prayerful considera-
tion it was.decided .that the Women's
Inter-Church Council should seek rep-
resentation on the Interim Committee of
Australian Church Women with the hope
that when it becomes -a .reality "the
Women’s Inter-Church Council will be
the body through which it will operate
in the State. The Council will not take
any further steps at present towards the
formation .of a National Inter-Church
Council as. there is no desire to add to
the possible difficulties in establishing
this Ecumenical venture.



In November it was decided that in -
future the regular meetings should be
held on the fourth Friday of each month
from- February to November, com-
mencing at 10.30 a.m.

During the year some considerable
concern has been expressed regarding
“Wybaleria.” The hostel is a constant
reminder of the devoted service of a
number of women over many years but
since the decentralisation of teacher
training it has become . increasingly
difficult to fill the vacancies. Also, the
Committees for the management and
financial support are finding that the
years ‘are taking their toll and they
would like to hand over to younger
women. Will you all support us in prayer
that we may be guided to wuse this
valuable asset in the service of the
Church and to the glory of God?

The Treasurer of the Appeals Com-
mittee, Mrs. Alexandra Payten, passed
away quietly in April after a long
illaess. Several members of the Council
attended the funeral service where the
officiating minister paid a very fine
tribute to the life and work of this very
remarkable lady. The service was one
of thanksgiving to God for the privilege
of knowing and sharing in the work of
Mrs. Payten. Sympathy was expressed
with the family.

It was with considerable regret that

. the resignation of the recording secretary
was received early this year. Mrs. Pear-
son has been a meémber of the Council
for many years and has always, served
with great loyalty and devotion. Mrs.

rson was made a life member in
recoguition of her outstanding service.

‘The Rev. C. R. Sprackett, Secretary

of the Inter-Church Aid Department of

the A.C.C,, was invited to speak at the
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February meeting on the “Freedom from
Hunger Campaign.” Mr. Sprackett can
speak from first-hand experience having
personally visited some of the worst
affected areas. He left members in no
doubt that it is the urgent duty of every
Christian to support the Campaign
whole-heartedly. :

- In conclusion I would like to express
appreciation, on behalf of the Council,
to all who have contributed in service
during the year. Firstly, Mrs. D. J. A.
Verco, our President, whose ability, dedi-
cation and enthusiasm has been an
inspiration to us all. We are looking for-
ward to her return as immediate Past-
President after her- wonderful experience
among the United Church Women of
America and England. We are very

“grateful to Mrs. A. G. Manefield for

the very capable and gracious manner
in which she has presided over our meet-
ings since Mrs. Verco’s departure in
March.

Our elected delegates to the National
Council of Women, the W.C.T.U., the
N.S.W. Council for Children’s Films and
TV, etc., have faithfully atténded meet-
ings throughout the year and made re-
ports at our meetings. For this we thank
them all.

We are very much indebted to the
generosity. of the British and Foreign
Bible Society for the use of their lovely
Board Room for our regular meetings.

Our thanks are due to the Auditors
who give their services without charge.

Most  of all we thank God for
the blessing of meeting together as
Christians. As our President expressed
In a recent letter: “I am more convinced
than ever that the most wonderful fellow-
ship on earth is the fellowship in Christ
and His Church.”

EDRIS MANEFIELD, Act. President.
LORNA LILLEY, Hon. Sec.

OFFICERS FOR 1963-64

President: Mrs, B. C. Montgomerie
(Anglican).

Immedjate Past-President: Mrs. D. J. A.
Verco (Church of Christ).

President-Elect: Lt. Col. Hazel Cross
ASalvation Army).

Secretary: Mrs, H. J. Lilley (Methodist).

Recording - Secretary: Mrs. Gilbert
(Baptist).

Treasurer: Mrs. G. Perriam (Baptist).

Publicity  Officer:  Miss Eastaway
(Methodist). g

Vice-Presidents: Mesdames Stolz, Briggs,
Millar and Alexander.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT TO 30th APRIL 1963

RECEIPTS

: £ s d
Credit balance, 30/4/62 23 16 10
Affiliations ... ... ... .. 1111 ©
Donations ... ... ... ... 4 0.0
Collection at Rally ... ... 2514 3
Collection Community Day .. 11 0 7

“Wybalena” Appeals Com-

mittee  1/3rd  cost of
Annual Report . .. ... 4 3 4
Hostel Committee 1/3rd cost '
-of Annual Report ... ... 4 3 4

Surplus -— Presentation — i

President ... ... .. 12 0
Bank interest 7 11
-£85-9 3

PAYMENTS o
B £ s d.
Donation to B. & F. Bible .

Society ... ... .. ... 5 5 0
Petty cash — Secretary, 1962 6 1 0
Printing .. ... .. .. .. 21 0 0
Postage — Tea — Sugar —

Mik ... .. .. . ... 7 9 6
Hire of hall and kitchen ... 7 10 0
Mrs. Beale’s party and gift . 2 2 9
Affiliation fees ... .. .. 616 6
Petty cash — Secretary ... § 0. 0
Bank balance 30th ~April,

1963 o Wi iy et i A -6

£85 9 3
- A, BLACK.

LORNA LILLEY.



~ N.S.W. WOMEN'S INTER-CHURCH COUNCIL
“WYBALENA" HOSTEL ANNUAL REPORT — APRIL, 1962-63

Again we thank our Heavenly Father
for His leading as we present this
Annual Report.- g

Six -bi-monthly meetings have been
held with an average attendance of seven
members. One special meeting was called
when 15 attended. These included the
Executive of the Inter-Church Council,
when ways and means of improving the
Hostel were considered.

We regret that Miss Roseby was
obliged to relinquish ' her position as
treasurer owing to inability to attend
the meetings on account of ill health.
This position she had held since the
inception of the hostel, and we heartily
commend her for her faithful service.
Mr. J. Hall, who had been attending to
our banking for some considerable time,
was asked to become the treasurer, and
this he graciously consented to' do.

It was not necessary to have any
major work done this year, but ' the
dining room will be painted in the May
holidays.

Eight more 2ft. 6ins. innerspring
mattresses were purchased, making a
total of 16. When five 3ft. mattresses are
purchased the whole number will have
been replaced.

At the commencement of the year we
had the usual trouble with girls coming
in and leaving. At present there are 18
in residence, another girl is booked to
enter the hostel next month, and we have
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had two more enquiries.. The girls in
residence now all seem happy and.con-
tented. . _ :

As some confusion had been caused
by girls having to give half a term’s
notice. to leave, the time was changed
to-four weeks or in lieu of such notice
two week’s board to be paid. This rule
has worked satisfactorily. :

A decision was made to allow bregd,
butter and fillings for girls to. cut mid-
day lunches. This is appreciated by
some, but others do not take advantage
of same. ¢ ez

When we had quite a few vacancies
last year it was suggested that we take
Asian High School students, or- Asian
post graduate students, but-to date nene
have applied for accommodation. -

We regret that one of our Committee
members, Mrs. A. Payten, is seriously
ill in hospital. She is a very faithful
member, and we pray that she may be
sustained during this time of illness.

Our Chairman, Mrs. Millar, continues

.to work very hard and we owe her a

dlfil;;t of gratitude for her splendid leader-

ship. : . -
Thanks are due to Mrs. Hall who
looked after the hostel during part of
Miss Doughty’s vacation; to Mrs.
Wyper for doing Secretary’s work during

-her absence on holidays, and to all other

members - of ‘the Committee; to Miss

Doughty and Mrs. Baker  for  their
consecrated work in the hostel. “ A

* E. KNIGHT, Secretary.

M. MII’.LAR’, President.

"WYBALENA" HOSTEL COMMITTEE iy, © g
Receipts and Payments for Year Ended 30th April, 1963

RECEIPTS
Boarders’ | £ s d £ s d.
Fees,, net 3,413 12 8 3
Telephone .. 50 .3 0
o —————— 3,463 15 8
Donations: . s
Appeals '
. Committee 147 17 0
Other ... 500
—_ 15217 ©o
Bank Interest 17 1
Total Receipts .. ' 3617 9 9
Cash in Bank:
1/5/62 ... 11.12 2
Cash in Hand
1/5/62. ... 9 2 3
20 14
£3,638 4 2

_J. HALL, Hon. Treasurer

PAYMENTS ° . -

£ 8 od. £ s. d.
Housekeeping .- ... ... 1,298 §5-2
Salaries and Wages ... ... 1,231 9 §
Renovations, Repairs and - iy
Replacenrents’ : .0 ..., 255-19 3
Gas and Electricity 232 8 5
Rates and Insurance 161 8 9
Repayment of Loan 1000. 0. O
Telephone - 98 211
Committee Expenses ... 16 12. 4
Bank Charges and Interest - 4 12 11
Total Payments .:3,398 19 2
Cash in Bank P
30/4/63 .. 200 6.4
Cash in Hand ‘
30/4/63 .. 38.18 8 '
. 239. 5 -0
. £3,638 4 -2

P. McDOUGALL, A.CIS., AASA.

"Honorary Auditor, 12/5/63.

."WYBALENA" APPEAL COMMITTEE
ANNUAL REPORT, MAY 9, 1963

In presenting this final Annual Report
of the “Wybalena” Appeal Committee
for year ending April 30, 1963, we wish
to express sincere appreciation of the
generous help . . and - encouragement
received from the members of the Inter-
Church Council, and the Women’s
. Organisations of the Churches they rep-
resent. We are grateful, too, to the
Hostel -Committee and to the Auxiliaries,
who, over the years gave wonderful
service to the Hostel. Especially would
we . mention the Western Suburbs

.

Auxiliary. for their consistent and loyal

poct. s

At the last annual meeting, when we
rejoiced together that the final payment
on the mortgage had: been paid, it was
agreed that the Appeal Committee would
continue for another year, with the idea
in mind to build up a fund to take care
of maintenance, etc., for the Hostel.

Several functions have been held; one
of the most successful was held in the
Ferguson Hall, Macquarie Street, _the
speaker being Mrs. Milliard Hagon. Her



subject, “Why I .Adopted -a Greek
Villiage.” As the title suggested it was
a most unusual and interesting talk and
enjoyed by the many folk who were
present. 3 .

Reports on the Rose Day Appeal were
somewhat disappointing this year owing
to the absence of collectors. We are most
grateful to. Mesdames Hall, Hutchison
and Thode for their efforts in this direc-
tion. . 2

The sale of Christmas cards- contain-
ing recipes again helped to swell “the
funds, but it was felt that an earlier start
should be made with these next year.
A’ happy - gathering was held at
Qantas House when members enjoyed
travel films-followed by afternoon tea.
. ‘Finally;- the “Bring and Buy” held in
the- Bible House on the last Friday in
November. This followed on the meeting
of the Inter-Church - Council. A light
luncheon was -served from 12.30 p.m. to
1 pmm It was well patronised. The
Western Suburbs Auxiliary again stocked
their- own stall. These activities realised
the sum..of £133/13/1 and with dona-
tions- from. other sources will help con-
siderably. in ‘establishing a fund for
general maintenance. - -

Now the time has come when it is felt
that it--would be better to combine the
two Committees,- and the members of

" ADDENDUM TO APPEA
" To this last Annual Report I wish to
add my appreciation of the loyal support
of all who have worked with me.
- _Some who started with us have passed
on, but some of the’ originals are still..
on the Committee. There are many to
whom I could pay tribute ‘if space per-
mitted,; ;e % S
Our late Treasurer, Mrs. A. Payten,
whose loss we feel keenly, lived to see

this Committee - consider it is a wise
decision. )

We would like to place on record our
gratitude to Mrs. Millar, our beloved

resident, whose untiring efforts and
oyalty to the hostel is outstanding, and
to Miss Roseby goes our love and affec-
tion for all she has meant to us over the
years.

The members were grieved to learn
of the death of Mrs. Payten, a faithful
and loved member of our Committee.
We pay tribute to her work as Treasurer,
and for the many ways in which she
helped the Hostel since its earliest days,
We give thanks for a life spent in the
service of others.

Through the Hostel the N.S.W.
Women’s Inter-Church Council is meet-
ing a genuine need in the community and
and is finding the pattern of its activities
more varied than was the case in the
early years, and it might well- adopt
Carey’s watchword, “Expect great things
ggan" God, attempt great things for

May we, as members now of the
Combined Hostel Committee, continue
with thanksgiving to God for blessings
received for friendships made during our
work together, and may these friendships
continue for many years to -come.

W. WYPER, Secretary.
M. MILLAR, President.

L COMMITTEE REPORT

the debt on “Wybalena” paid off after
years of hard work.

Mrs. Wyper, our Secretary, has been
a most faithful and . efficient colleague

from the beginning, carrying on bravely

through illness and severe bereavement.
To one and all I say thank you for
years of happy service and fellowship.

In His Service,
M. MILLAR, President.

WOMEN'S CITIZENS’ “WYBALENA"” HOSTEL APPEAL C'MITTEE
. Receipts and Payments for Year Ended 31st March, 1963

e RECEIPTS

Donations: £ s.d £ s .d
Gillespie. Trust ... 75 0 0

West. Subs. Aux. 50 0 O

Others .. 318 9
Proceeds, net: . —+—— 156 8 9
Musicale,  6/7/62 52 8 .7
Bring and Buy -
Afternoon, :
30/11/62 .. ...30 2 9
Christmas Cards .. 26 14 9
Qantas Film After- .
noon, 23/8/62 12 8 0
Rose Day Buts. .. 11 19 0
: - 133 13 1
Bank Interest: 4 16 7
Total Receipts ... ... ...294 18 5
Balance - brought forward,
1/4/62 o 7 ... 13015 9

£425 14 2

M. MILLAR, President.
& 9-5-63

PAYMENTS :
© £ s . d. £ s d
Wybalena Hostel
Committee 147 17 0
Expenses:
Mrs. Payten 9 8 O
Mrs. Millar .. 6 5 5
Mrs. Wyper 12 0
16 5 5
Lyceum Club ... 2 0 0
Printing = Annual
Report —share 4 3 4
22 8 9
Total Payments .. 170 5§ 9
Bal. carried for- .
ward, 31/3763 255 8 5
£425 14 2

P. McDOUGALL, A.CILS., A ASA.,
Honorary Auditor. 4/5/63.

REPORT OF WESTERN SUBURBS AUXILIARY

The Western Suburbs Auxiliary of the
“Wybalena” Appeals Committee held its
fli;g; meeting at the Hostel on May 29,

The Auxiliary was formed in 1953, its
object: being to raise fifty pounds
annually  towards the interest on the
“Wybalena™ purchase -loan with the
M.LC.

JEAN PALMER, Pres.

This was achieved and in all £610 was
raised,” including £20- for a sewing
machine and £40 towards a piano for
the Hostel.

The group has enjoyed happy fellow-
ship and friendly co-operation, and
tribute is paid to all who participated
during the Auxiliary’s period of service.

MARIE BULL, Sec.
HILDA LEWIS, Treas.



As Secretary of the "Wybalena™ Hostel appeal and a
member of the Hostel Committee, it is my privilege
and pleasure to add to this report, expressing
appreciation of the wonderful service and sacri-
ficial effert so willingly given by our President,
Mrs. Norman Millar, B.A.

The years under review have not always been free
from worry, but it is clear that over this period
of time, much has been achieved for the Hostel.
It is also clear that this is largely due to the
dedication and ability of Mrs. Millar. GQuick te
sccept the heaviest load, alive to the tragedy or
comedy of any situation, and one who is ever the
first to call in time of trouble, and a cheery
companion in time of rejoicing, she has been an

inspiration to us all. And so we place on record
our thanks, for the quiet and very effective and

gracious support, s he has given at all times to
"yybalena" and the Women's Inter-Church Council.

I W L. Tpae, A

Honorary Sccretary,‘l

In August 1951 the North Shore Awdliary was formed
under Mrs. J. Muhaly and Miss Allan. This auxiliary
functloned till 1958 raising £98.2.0.

——t ¢ 04—

[QifThe Mosman Auxiliary was formed underJMzs Ri Be
R A Wyper as President and Mrs. Bluctt Honorary Secret-

— e,

ary and Mrs. Murdoch Treasurer and they conglnued
tlll 1958 ‘and raised £465. o




